
 

 

 
To:   AmeriHealth Caritas DC Providers 
 
Date:   February 3, 2022 
 
Subject:  Philips Respironics Medical Device Recall 

We are writing to notify you that on June 14, 2021, Philips Respironics recalled the CPAP, Bi-Level 
PAP, and ventilator devices listed below. In these devices manufactured before April 26, 2021, the 
polyester-based polyurethane (PE-PUR) foam used to reduce sound and vibration in the device may 
break down and potentially enter the device’s air pathway. If this occurs, black debris from the 
foam or certain chemicals released into the device’s air pathway may be inhaled or swallowed by 
the person using the device. 
 
We request your assistance in identifying enrollees who were prescribed a recalled device. 
Please contact your Provider Account Executive to let them know of any enrollees who were 
prescribed one of the devices below. If you do not know who your Account Executive is, call 
Provider Services at 202-408-2237 or visit 
https://www.amerihealthcaritasdc.com/pdf/provider/contact-provider-account-executive.pdf.  
 
Please visit the U.S. Food and Drug Administration (FDA) website for more information on the 
recall: https://www.fda.gov/medical-devices/safety-communications/certain-philips-respironics-
ventilators-bipap-and-cpap-machines-recalled-due-potential-health-risks.  

 
Recalled Philips Respironics CPAP and BiPAP devices  
 

Device type  Model name and number (all serial 
numbers) 

Continuous ventilator, minimum ventilatory 
support, facility use 

E30 (emergency use authorization) 

Continuous ventilator, non-life supporting DreamStation ASV 
DreamStation ST, AVAPS 
SystemOne ASV4 
C-Series ASV 
C-Series S/T and AVAPS 
OmniLab Advanced+ 

Noncontinuous ventilator SystemOne (Q-Series) 
DreamStation 
DreamStation Go 
Dorma 400 
Dorma 500 
REMstar SE Auto 

Summary: Certain Philips Respironics devices manufactured before April 26, 2021, have been 
recalled. Please contact your Provider Account Executive to notify them of enrollees who have 
been prescribed one of the devices listed below, and contact your patients who may be affected 
by the recall. 

https://www.amerihealthcaritasdc.com/pdf/provider/contact-provider-account-executive.pdf
https://www.fda.gov/medical-devices/safety-communications/certain-philips-respironics-ventilators-bipap-and-cpap-machines-recalled-due-potential-health-risks
https://www.fda.gov/medical-devices/safety-communications/certain-philips-respironics-ventilators-bipap-and-cpap-machines-recalled-due-potential-health-risks
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Recalled Philips Respironics ventilators 
 

Device type Model name and number (all series 
numbers) 

Continuous ventilator Trilogy 100 
Trilogy 200 
Garbin Plus, Aeris, LifeVent 

Continuous ventilator, minimum ventilatory 
support, facility use 

A-Series BiPAP Hybrid A30 (not marketed in 
U.S.) 
A-Series BiPAP V30 Auto 

Continuous ventilator, non-life supporting A-Series BiPAP A40 
A-Series BiPAP A30 

 
 
 
If you have any questions about this communication, please contact your Provider Account 
Executive or call Provider Services at 202-408-2237.  

 


